
 

 

 

JANUARY 2015 

                                 First Past President’s Message 

  

Well my year as President for 2014 has come and gone so fast.  We now look to 2015 
with Jesse Sierra taking over as President.  Jesse was RGC club President in the past 
and I am sure he will use that knowledge this upcoming year as he leads the Board and 
the club.   

I want to take this chance to give the biggest THANKS to the members who served on 
my Board this year.  The work you all put in, the knowledge that we all shared, and the 
time that you donated for the good of the club was outstanding this year.  I could not 
have asked for a better group of people to walk with me through the journey this year.  
Your support and encouragement as well as your work on the individual committees 
and all of the meetings was nothing short of tremendous and I truly believe that the 

club is a better club for it.  The Board is a team and I could have got nothing done without the Board.  
I look forward to working on the Board with Jesse and the rest of the 2015 Board members in the 
upcoming year. 

I also want to thank the tournament day volunteers.  They volunteer their time to work at the 
tournament table with the Tournament Director at each tournament getting nothing but a thanks and 
maybe a free drink out of the deal.  They sit there for 3-5 hours in some cases assisting with whatever 
is needed and it is seen and noticed.  I also want to thank the people who helped out at the David 
Oxley.  You are needed each and every year to keep this great tradition going and I thank you for your 
work this year.  There are several members who also help throughout the year that I leaned of for 
guidance that I also extend my gratitude to.  Gary, Ken, Jesse and so on Thank you all so much. 

I wish to call out Neil Thomas in my message.  Doing the job of Tournament Director is a ton of work.  
You start the year off in the year prior by setting the schedule.  This involves meeting with many 
people in person and over the phone to make that happen.  Prior to each event you have to set the 
times and communicate with the club.  At each event you are the first one there and the last one to 
leave.  After each event you have to figure out the payouts and positions and again communicate to 
the club.  There is so much more to add but I only have one page.  Neil and I worked close over my 



term and I just want to say Thanks to him for all his hard work and dedication.  He really is the guy 
that makes the tournaments work as smooth as each one did all year long. 

The last thing I will say is I hope you and your family have a very Merry Christmas.  Thanks and I am 
looking forward to this New Year.  This really is the best club around.  See you out at the course soon. 

Bryan Lange 

1st Past President 

 
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

  

Hello Roseville Golf Club and welcome to our 53rd year as a club and the 2015 
golfing season. It will be an honor to serve as your president for the second time.  I 
look forward to working harder as a board to continue the work of the previous 
board members. 

I would like to thank all the previous board for their hard work and dedication to 
serving the club.  In order to make this club run the board makes a big sacrifice of 
personal time to make all events associated with the club happen. I want to thank all 
of them with addition special thank you to Neil Thomas for his outstanding service 

for the past 5 plus years as the tournament director.  

Please review the attached tournament schedule for a complete list of home and away tournaments. 
Sign up early for the tournaments you want to play and enjoy your play. Neil Thomas has put together 
a fun schedule with some new away events location to make an exciting year of golf.  With the success 
of 2 of 3 events we tried last year we have decided to keep the 2 that were met with the most positive 
feedback. The 6 /6 /6 event where you play three different formats during your round and this is a 
team event. The Invitational changes that Bryan suggested were exciting and everyone enjoyed them 
so we will keep those and look to add more fun ideas. Please try and get potential new members out 
to this event so we can grow as a club.  We are always looking for new members and word of mouth 
goes a long way. 

This year the open meeting are going to be even more important, we will be voting on  modification to 
the By-Laws and the Tournament Guide. Please make an effort to make these meeting, this is your 
club and we are your representation. The open meeting are for you to voice your opinion.  

   Thanks and I am looking forward to this year.  See you out at the course. 

 
Jesse F. Sierra 

President 

Roseville Golf Club  

 



 

 

Vice President’s Message 

A Happy 2015 to all of our members. 

My name is Russ Tabbert and I will be serving as your Vice-President in 2015. 

For those of you who may not know me, I have been a member of RGC since 2001.  
In 2014 I served on the Board as an At-Large member.  2015 has a great line-up of 

Tournaments which I’m sure you will all enjoy.  2015 RGC Tournament Schedule. 

I am currently finalizing the date and location for the 2015 Christmas Party.  I’ll be sending each of 
you and email with our final plans in the near future.  I’ll be selling raffle tickets to support the 
Christmas party, so please look for me at each of our tournaments and our Open Meetings.  As a 
reminder, our first Open Meeting of 2015 will be on January 15th. At the Legends Bar and Grill at 
Diamond Oaks Golf Course.  The meeting will begin at 6:30 PM.  I hope you can attend. 

2015 looks to be another great year for the Roseville Golf Club.  We are always looking for new 
members so tell your friends and golfing buddies about our great club and encourage them to join.  If 
you have questions or suggestions on how we can improve your member experience please feel free to 
contact me at: tabbertrgc@gmail.com. 

Russ Tabbert 

Vice-President 

Roseville Golf Club 

  

 

SECRETARY’S MESSAGE 

Welcome to Roseville Golf Club’s 2015 members.  My name is Chuck Heath and I 
am the Club Secretary.  If you have any problems getting your club mail or NCGA 
news, please let me know.  I maintain the address and phone lists as well as the 
membership portion of the computer at Diamond Oaks Golf Course.  I can be 
reached by email at chuck.heath@comcast.net , or by phone at (916) 995-9985.  
If you have an email address change, please use the link on the website at 
www.rosevillegolfclub.com so that the tournament director and the vice president 
will get the change as well.   

 

For those of you that purchased the Diamond membership package, it is now available in the pro 
shop.  If you have not picked up your package as yet, see a member of the Diamond Oaks Pro Shop 
staff, and they can give you your gift card and coupon book.  If you have any problems picking up 

http://www.rosevillegolfclub.com/schedule/php/processCurrentSchedules.php#10-Jan
mailto:tabbertrgc@gmail.com
mailto:janieh@cwnet.com
http://www.rosevillegolfclub.com/


your package, please let me know and I will advocate for you.  Also, you can still add the Diamond 
Upgrade at any time for $100 by purchasing in the pro shop.  You can purchase it at any time as long 
as the package components are in stock, but if you wait, you may not be able to take advantage of all 
of the member benefits available.  You will need to fill out a Diamond Level membership form 
available in the pro shop.  

 

Chuck Heath 

Secretary 

Roseville Golf Club 

 

 

Treasurer’s Message 

A NOTE FROM YOUR TREASURER- 

 

FIRST, I WOULD LIKE TO THANK EVERYONE FOR THE COMPLETED 
APPLICATIONS WITH YOUR DUES. THIS MAKES LIFE MUCH EASIER FOR 
ME AND FOR THE SECRETARY AT THE BUSIEST TIME OF THE YEAR FOR 
THE CLUB. 

 

We are starting out the year with a balanced budget and don’t have to lower any items on the general 
budget from last year. 

Being the Treasurer for the Roseville Golf Club, I’m always looking for ways to save money for the 
membership so we can keep our costs down.  For your information if, you did not know, the Pro Shop 
offers 2 great values. The Diamond Upgrade for $100 and you get back a card good for 8 green fees 
through out the year and a coupon book.  The 2nd is a Rose Card where you get 2 free rounds during 
the year & 10% off your green fees. 

PAUL CHRISTIANSON, 

TREASURER 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Tournament Director’s Message 

         

Hi everybody, I will be your new Tournament Director.  Let me give you 
some background information about myself. I was previously a Board 
Member from 1998 – 2004 and 2006 – 2011 including previously as 
Tournament Director 1999 – 2000, President in 2002 and Handicapper 
2006 – 2011. I also recently served on Committees for Tournament, 
Handicap and Rules. 

We are going to be trying something new with skins this year.  Starting 
with the Super Bowl, we will be having all-flight skins instead of individual 

flights.  This will result in fewer payouts but the payouts will be much larger.  We will alternate 
tournaments using all-flight skins and individual-flight skins.  If we have good feedback on the all-
flight skins, we will permanently change that. 

At all Roseville Golf Club tournaments held at Diamond Oaks, men play from the Blue or White tees 
and women play from the Red or White tees.  The default for the men is Blue tees and for women is 
Red tees.  If you would like to play from the White tees, please let me know via email but be aware 
once you change your default to White tees, you have to play them for the rest of the year. 

If you ever need an early or late time, please notify us when you submit your entry and we will try to 
accommodate you.  Some of the major tournaments require that your tee time is based on score and 
probably not be able to accommodate you for those tournaments. 

If you would like to work on the Tournament Committee, please drop me an email.  I would love to 
have you as a member of the Tournament Committee. 

If you have any questions, please contact me at either tourney@rosevillegolfclub.com or  
(916) 782-3579. 

See ya 

Gary A Krohn 
Tournament Director 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:tourney@rosevillegolfclub.com


 
 
 

 
 
Tournament Bookkeeper’s Message 

Happy New year to all RGC golfers 

 

I am the new tournament bookkeeper and hope to do a good job for all. Just a 
reminder that when you get the schedule and notices for due dates please pay 
attention and try and enter on time.    As in the past if something comes up 

and you must cancel you will get a refund as long as you let the tournament director know in time. I 
will run this like the past bookkeepers have done with refund envelops on hand at the next event, or 
for a six month period.  My phone number is listed on the web site and I am open to talk and help you 
out in any way I can. 

 I would also like to let every new member know that all tournaments are open to the full 
membership, even if you do not qualify to represent the club at an NCGA event, there is always prize 
money to be won. The only exception to this is our club championship you must meet the 
requirements to enter and play in this event.  Please feel free to call with any questions and I look 
forwaed to meeting and serving the whole membership this year. 

Charlie Aichele  

Tournament Bookkeeper    

 

 

Handicappers Report 

EQUITABLE STROKE CONTROL 

 

Course Handicap         Maximum Number 
     on Any Hole 
 
 9 or less     Double bogey 
10 through 19    7 
20 through 29    8 
30 through 39                 9 
40 or more    10  

I always include the ESC table in my reports and hopefully you are all using it and adjusting your 
scores before posting them.  

Welcome to the 2015 Golf year for the Roseville Golf Club. There is a fun group of tournaments that 
Neil Thomas  lined up this year, especially the away tournaments that include Plumas Lakes in 
February, Windsor and Bodega Bay in June and Pajaro Valley and Aptos Seascape in October. There 



are some great condos on the beach near Aptos Seascape that my family stayed in this last year that 
are literally walking distance to the course.  

Please remember that all home tournaments use the lower of your GHIN index or your Tournament 
Handicap. The Tournament Handicap is made up of only scores posted in Tournament play at 
Diamond Oaks Golf Course.  If you have any questions on this, refer to the Tournament Guide on the 
website or contact me.  I receive numerous e-mails throughout the year from members who forget 
that there is a Tournament handicap and think that I made a mistake. I know I made a mistake back 
in 2009, but it has been a while. 

I’d like to take this opportunity to thank both Neil Thomas and Tim Bryan for their hard work as 
Tournament Director and Tournament Bookkeeper over the past several years. Both of these men 
were a joy to work with and made my job so much easier.  Thank you, guys, for the fun and even for 
the headaches. It was a joy to share it all with each of you.  

I’m always available to discuss any handicapping questions before or after our events. My contact 
information is also available on the RGC website. 

I’ll see you on the course!        

 Ken Lyon, RGC Handicapper 

 

 

Webmaster Message 

Hello Everyone and Happy New Year, 

 

 

Hope you had a great holiday season.  As we start another golf season, I want to welcome all new and 
returning members.  I’ll be your web master again for the coming year; looking forward to another 
great year of golf.  If you’re new to the club, our website is www.rosevillegolfclub.com.  The website 
has been updated for the 2015 season; the  “2015 RGC Officers and Board Members” link can be 
found in the left side navigation bar, and the “2015 Tournament Schedule” is in the top navigation 
bar.  In addition to the “Tournament Schedule”, check out the “RGC Event Calendar” link – it 
contains all the information that’s in the Tournament Schedule, but it’s in a calendar format.  By 
clicking on an event in the calendar, you go to the event’s detail page where you will find a payPal link 
for the event as well as an “Export” link that will allow you to download the event into your own 
calendar.  In addition to the tournament schedule, the website is a great way to see  

upcoming events, check tournament tee times, view tournament results and read about the RGC 
rules, procedures and bylaws.  You can also check out the club on Facebook, Twitter and Instagram. 

If you have any questions, comments or suggestions, please feel free to contact me using the “Email 
Web Master” link in the green navigation bar on the left side of the RGC home page. 

http://www.rosevillegolfclub.com/


Steve Ries 

   RGC Webmaster 

 

      

 Rules Chairwoman 

HAPPY NEW YEAR EVERYONE! 

 

It is time to take down the decorations, to save the shopping for the time when 
you really need something and to stop the intake of calories we never needed when we consumed 
them.  We have a whole year to rest our weary minds before we restart the process once again. 

 

Wait............did I say rest our minds. I forgot that we jump from holiday season to TAX season. 

No rest for the wicked. 

Most of you know me. I am Freida Aichele, and I am your Rules Chairman for the 2015 golf year.  It is 
my responsibility to help you play your game by the rules and to answer the sometimes complicated 
questions that arise from time to time. If I do not have the answer, I can find it for you. I or members 
of your Rules Committee will always be available at the tournaments to help you with any rules issues 
that may come up. 

If you have questions or concerns, you can contact me at: 

 freidaaichele @yahoo.com 

or 916-791-2457 

Par the Course! 

Freida Aichele 

RGC Rules Chairman 

 

 

 

 

 



 

ROSEVILLE GOLF CLUB 

OPEN MEETING 

Thursday 

 January 15th, 2015 

6:30 PM 

The Legends Bar and Grill 

Diamond Oaks Golf Course 
 

Refreshments will be served 

50-50 drawing will be held for the 2015 

 Christmas/ Awards Banquet Fund 

  



 



 



 

 

 

 
 


